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June 10, 2008
The monthly meeting of the Architectural Review Advisory Committee (ARAC) was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Municipal Building, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, N.Y. on Wednesday, June 10, 2008, commencing at 7:00 p.m. 

The following members were in attendance:

Joseph M. Pastore, Jr., Chair

Sarah A. Mayer 

Carla A. Wiltenburg

Cynthia B.  Altman

Michael Gelardi 

Jerry Quartucio, Zoning Inspector/Assistant Building Inspector

A&P - 1886 PLEASANTVILLE ROAD – FRONTAL FAÇADE SIGN - 
The applicant represented by Service Select Signs, presented an application for a frontal façade, box lit sign.  The application included a rendering of the sign and an elevation drawing indicating the proposed placement of the sign. The sign as proposed consisted of the A&P Logo with white letters with a red background 4’6” x 9’9”and box lettering in green “fresh” 4’6” x 18’. The Committee, found all aspects of the propose sign acceptable, but for the box light design.  The Committee recommended the applicant re-submit an application with a proposal for a sign with external lighting consistent with  the Village Wide Signage Standards.  
THE CLUB- SCARBOROUGH RD- SITE PLAN AND BUILDING MATERIALS -  The applicant represented by William Null, attorney and Richard Rosen of Perkins Eastman Architects presented the overall site plan for the project.  John Sullivan and Michelle Lee of Sullivan Architecture presented the townhouses and villas site plan.   The Committee had an opportunity to discuss such matters as structural mass, especially in the case of the main facility, the design of the individual units, material selection and color, the design of the parking facility, the extent to which all structures might be visible from neighboring sites (the Committee recognizes that to the extent many of the structures will not be visible from neighboring properties, aesthetic concerns are, within reason, mitigated).  There was some concern expressed by at least one member of the Committee that two car designs for individual units may exacerbate the proportionate size of the garage relative to a given unit.  A discussion on that point provided what appears to be an acceptable response to the concern, namely that two car garages will mitigate the need for on street and driveway parking as well as offer residents an opportunity for storage—a resource especially important to occupants coming to the new facility from down-sized prior living arrangements.  It was also noted that the external design of individual units appears sufficiently varied so as to avoid a less than attractive, monotonous presentation of garage ladened facades.
On balance, the Committee found the applicant’s proposal meets the aesthetic standard the ARAC and the Village have been attempting to maintain.  The Committee understands that the Planning Board review process is still underway and asks that the ARAC have an opportunity to review the design plan at some point in the future when the PB review is essentially complete.  Such review need not require the applicant to appear before the ARAC; the final review may be achieved via a paper submission of the design plan. 


































Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Joseph M. Pastore, Jr., Chair
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